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filed on or before October 4, 1995.
Protests will be considered by the
Commission in determining the
appropriate action to be taken, but will
not serve to make protestants parties to
the proceeding. Any person wishing to
become a party must file a motion to
intervene. Copies of this filing are on
file with the Commission and are
available for public inspection in the
Public Reference Room.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 95–24496 Filed 10–2–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. GT95–62–000]

Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line Corp.;
Notice of Proposed Changes in FERC
Gas Tariff

September 27, 1995.
Take notice that on September 22,

1995 Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line
Corporation (Transco) tendered for
filing to become part of its FERC Gas
Tariff, Third Revised Volume No. 1,
certain revised tariff sheets in Appendix
A attached to the filing. The proposed
effective date of such tariff sheets is
November 1, 1995.

Transco states that the purpose of the
instant filing is to terminate Section 7(c)
firm transportation service under Rate
Schedule FT–NT and to convert such
service to service provided under Rate
Schedule FT pursuant to Transco’s
blanket transportation certificate and
Part 284 of the Commission’s
regulations effective November 1, 1995.

Transco states that the rates
applicable to the converted services are
the generally applicable charges under
Rate Schedule FT (including fuel), plus
reservation and commodity rate
surcharges as set forth on Sheet No. 40D
to Transco’s Third Revised Volume No.
1 Tariff. Sheet No. 40D sets forth the
charges applicable to FT–NT annual
firm transportation service which has
been converted from individually
certificated Section 7(c) firm
transportation service to service under
Transco’s blanket certificate and Part
284 of the Commission’s regulations.

Transco states that copies of the filing
are being mailed to NUI, Piedmont,
NAU and interested State Commissions.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
protest said filing should file a motion
to intervene or protest with the Federal
Energy Regulatory Commission, 825
North Capitol Street, N.E., Washington,
D.C. 20426, in accordance with Sections
385.214 and 385.211 of the
Commission’s Rules and Regulations.
All such motions or protests should be

filed on or before October 4, 1995.
Protests will be considered by the
Commission in determining the
appropriate action to be taken, but will
not serve to make protestants parties to
the proceedings. Any person wishing to
become a party must file a motion to
intervene. Copies of this filing are on
file with the Commission and are
available for public inspection in the
Public Reference Room.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 95–24499 Filed 10–2–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. TM96–1–119–001]

Young Gas Storage Co., Ltd.; Notice of
Proposed Changes in FERC Gas Tariff

September 27, 1995.

Take notice that on September 25,
1995, Young Gas Storage Company, Ltd.
(Young) tendered for filing to become
part of its FERC Gas Tariff, Original
Volume No. 1, the following tariff sheet:
First Revised Sheet No. 5

The proposed effective date of this
tariff sheet is June 1, 1995.

Young states that the purpose of
Young’s filing is to comply with the
Commission’s order dated September
12, 1995, directing Young to file a tariff
sheet within 15 days of the date of the
order deleting the ACA surcharge from
its tariff.

Young states that copies of this filing
were served on its customers and state
commissions.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
protest said filing should file a motion
to intervene or protest with the Federal
Energy Regulatory Commission, 825
North Capitol Street, N.E., Washington
D.C. 20426, in accordance with Sections
385.214 or 385.211 of the Commission’s
Rules and Regulations. All such motions
or protests should be filed on or before
October 4, 1995. Protests will be
considered by the Commission in
determining the appropriate action to be
taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceeding.
Any person wishing to become a party
must file a motion to intervene. Copies
of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection in the Public Reference
Room.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 95–24489 Filed 10–2–95; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
AGENCY

[OPPTS–140237; FRL–4982–5]

Access to Confidential Business
Information by the New York
Department of Environmental
Conservation

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: EPA has authorized its
contractor, the State of New York
Department of Environmental
Conservation access to information
which has been submitted to EPA under
sections of the Toxic Substances Control
Act (TSCA). Some of the information
may be claimed or determined to be
confidential business information (CBI).
DATES: Access to the confidential data
submitted to EPA will occur no sooner
than October 18, 1995.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Susan B. Hazen, Director,
Environmental Assistance Division
(7408), Office of Pollution Prevention
and Toxics, Environmental Protection
Agency, Rm. E–545, 401 M St., SW.,
Washington, DC 20460, (202) 554–1404,
TDD: (202) 554–0551; e-mail: TSCA-
Hotline@epamail.epa.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Under
contract number 68–W5–0040, the State
of New York Department of
Environmental Conservation will review
information directed to EPA under the
authority of TSCA, including CBI, and
determine the value of such information
to its toxics programs. This contractor
will produce a paper containing a
summary of its findings to be directed
to EPA.

In accordance with 40 CFR 2.306(j),
EPA has determined that under EPA
contract number 68–W5–0040, the
identified contractor will require access
to information, including CBI,
submitted to EPA under all sections of
TSCA to perform successfully the duties
specified under the contract.

EPA is issuing this notice to inform
all submitters of information under all
sections of TSCA that EPA may provide
access to these CBI materials on a need-
to-know basis only. All access to TSCA
CBI under this contract will take place
at EPA Headquarters and at the State/
contractor toxics facility headquarters
located at 50 Wolf Road, Albany, NY
12233.

The contractor will be required to
adhere to a modified version of the
security provisions included in the EPA
TSCA Confidential Business
Information Security Manual. These
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